
Minutes of the Sudbury Garden Club 
June 16, 2021 

Board Meeting at Patti Walch's home 
 

Attendance 
Marilyn Hodges, Pat Drobinski, Ann Boland, Barbara Baumgardner, Jo Ann Forester. 
Patti Walch, Leslie Lowe, Lynn Noland, Kaffee Kang, Janelle Landrigan, Juju Lem Pang,  
 
Secretary's Report 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the Minutes of the May Board Meeting. All 
were in favor.  
 
Treasurer's Report 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurer's Reports dated June 16, 
2021. All were in favor. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
•Civic Beautification 
One more bill will come for $80 for mulching. HP looks beautiful. Paul Cavicchio has 
been very generous to the Town and our Garden Club. 
 
•Communications  
 Grapevine - No grapevine until September, deadline will be the end of August. 
   
 
•Community Outreach 
There is a sign up for weekly floral displays for the Senior Center for the months of June, 
July, August, and September. Patti will manage the sign-up sheet. 
 
•Hospitality 
 
•Membership 
There are 45 active members, 6 associates, 8 supporting, 1 family. 
 
•Philanthropy 
 
•Programs 
All programs are set for in person meetings with the exception of the January program 
with Maria von Brincken, which is tentatively booked as virtual. All programs are subject 
to change format based on the health conditions of the community/state. The joint 
meeting with The Thursday Garden Club is being reinstated and will take place in 
November.  No night meeting for October this year.  It was suggested to consider 
booking events at the Senior Center or the Police Station.   
 
 



•Publicity 
Barbara Fay will work with Lynn Noland to highlight the history of our club in local 
publications, i.e. Action Unlimited, Sudbury Town Crier. 
 
•Sunshine 
A memorial donation or donations will be made in honor of Nalini Goyal to a charity or 
charities of the family's choice.  
 
Non-Committee Activities 
A coordinator is wanted for Garden Treks, to plan trips for members to visit local 
gardens. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:45pm.  
 
Recording Co-Secretary Pat Drobinski 


